MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
March 23, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Walker, Mr. Derr, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Robol, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Swartz. Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Doug Diehl, Mayor Aber, Attorney Wiley, Chief Zettlemoyer, and Kevin Mertz. Mr. Medina and Assistant Fire Chief Whitenight was absent. Mr. Moralez joined via zoom. 
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council approved the minutes from the March 9, 2022, Council meeting. 

Report of the Borough Manager: Mrs. Novinger informed Council that both of the DCED Local Share Account grants for litter receptacles and DPW equipment were successfully submitted. There is no update on an award timeframe at this moment. 

Beginning Monday, April 25, 2022, the Milton Borough Public Works Department will begin the Spring Clean-up.

The schedule will be as follows: (RAIN OR SHINE):

Monday - 4/25/2022 - 1st Ward

Tuesday - 4/26/2022 - 2nd Ward

Wednesday - 4/27/2022 - 3rd Ward 

Thursday - 4/28/2022 - 4th Ward

Friday - 4/29/2022 - 5th Ward

Our streetsweeper was part of an incident this morning on Mahoning Street. The damage will be assessed, and she will update Council on repairs needed and if there will be a delay with street sweeping. 


Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber reported that he attended the openings of the two new businesses downtown. AMOSS and The Tarry Shop and urged everyone to support them. He also reminded everyone of the Palm Sunday Dinner at the Milton Fire Department on April 10th for take-out only. 
Report of the President of Council:  President Walker informed Council that he went on a ride along with Sam Shaffer during the recent snowstorm. He learned a great deal and thanked Sam and the Public Works crew for their great work. He also reminded everyone that Little League will be starting soon, and the parks are busy with the nicer weather. He asked that people be cautious when driving through the parks. 
Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer also asked people to be more aware of foot traffic with the nicer weather. He informed Council that they received the new car on Friday and the radios are in. He met with Mr. Dale Pfeil and Mayor Aber to discuss things from last year that will be coming to Council. The body cams have been delivered and should be up and running within 30 days. 
Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that the department has been patching potholes. They have been cleaning up areas for Spring. Stormwater work in the Industrial Park has also been worked on. The street sweeper is still usable, but he will be getting estimates on repairs. 

Report of the Fire Chief:   Assistant Chief Arthur Whitenight was absent. President Walker gave his report stating that in March they have responded to 14 calls for service. The volunteer EMS staff had 20 calls for service in March. Micu 15 responded to 150 calls for service so far in March. The Fire Department will be holding an urban flooding class on April 14th. Multiple first responders from outside of the area are expected to be in attendance for the class. 

Public Comments:  No report. 
Public Works and Cemeteries:   No report.

Public Safety:  


A.
A request from the Turbotville Area Community Carnival to utilize the Milton Fire Police for their


events and parades was tabled as the request should be on the municipality’s letterhead. 

B.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Swartz and carried, Council approved a request from


the Salvation Army to hold a Block Party on May 21st from 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. and block off Center


Street from Bound Avenue to Elm Street for the event.

C.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council approved a request from


the Milton School District to utilize the Legion Field across from Baugher Elementary School to plan


their games for the 2022 Spring season. This approval is contingent upon receipt of proof of 


liability insurance and competing the Usage Agreement form.

D.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Swartz and carried, Council approved Jamelyn Ditty


and Danielle Hagerman as trainee drivers for the Milton Fire Department. 

General Government and Finance:  


A.
On motion of Mr. John Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved the Marsh


Road Real Estate warehouse and distribution plans so that they can be property recorded as 


outlined by Doug Diehl.

B.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved a Land 


Development Plan from YBC to construct two t-shed open storage structures in their lumber yard.

C.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved authorizing 


advertisement of the proposed zoning ordinance and map revisions. 

D.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council awarded the bid for the


Cemetery Storage Garage to Dutchman Construction in the amount of $83,254. Mrs. Novinger 


explained that she is working with EMC on the final amount to be given from the damages to the


building. She will keep Council updated. 

E.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved paying the bills 


from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the 


amount of $167,684.44. 

President Walker asked Chief Zettlemoyer about the License Plate Readers and if there have been any updates. Mrs. Novinger responded that Attorney Wiley has the information to review. 

There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council adjourned at 7:36 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

